## Практическое Занятие по Английскому Языку.

Преподаватель: Розанов Владислав Валерьевич

Специальность: 08.02.10 Строительство железных дорог, путь и путевое

хозяйство Курс: 1

Тема урока: олимпийские игры Тип урока: комбинированный

Цель урока: формирование ключевых языковых компетенций на уроке

английского языка.

Задачи урока:

Образовательная: активизировать и совершенствовать актуальный словарный запас обучающихся, обеспечить усвоение и закрепление нового грамматического правила, отработать новый лексический материал, практиковать навыки и умения в чтении, переводе и письме английских предложений.

<u>Развивающая</u>: развить технику правильного перевода на русский и английский языки, развить коммуникативные навыки через разнообразные виды речевой деятельности (монологическая, диалогическая речь), развивать способность к рефлексии.

<u>Воспитательная</u>: воспитать интерес к изучению английского языка, к культуре речи, способствовать развитию культуры взаимоотношений при работе в парах, группах, коллективе, развивать настойчивость и умение преодолевать трудности для достижения намеченной цели.

Форма урока: практическая работа

<u>Учебно-наглядные пособия, TCO</u>: Английский язык для ссузов - Агабекян И.П. 2015, MURPHY English Grammar in Use 3rd ed 2004.

# олимпийские игры

## 1.выписать слова и выучить наизусть:

```
Words:

Olympic Games [ə'lɪmpɪk] — Олимпийские игры were held (took place) — проводились ancient ['cɪnʃənt] — древний, античный religious festival [rɪ'lɪʤəs] — религиозный праздник to abolish [ə'bolɪʃ] — отменять

В.С. (before Christ) — до нашей эры
```

```
52
                                                            Урок 3
   A.D. (anno Domini) — нашей эры
   athlete ['æθli:t] — спортсмен; легкоатлет
   race — состязание в беге
   to throw (threw, thrown) — бросать, кидать, метать
   to throw the discus - метать диск
   javelin ['фævlɪn] — метательное копье
   broad jump — прыжок в длину
   wrestling ['reslin] — борьба
   to revive [ri'vaiv] — возрождать
   to compete [kəm'pi:t] — состязаться, соперничать
   to represent [ , repri'zent] — представлять
   to set the program — устанавливать программу
   opening ceremony ['serimoni] — церемония открытия
   host country ['houst] — страна — устроительница игр
   oath [au\theta] — клятва
   to swear [sweə] — клясться; присягать
   sportsmanship — спортивное мастерство, честность
   to respect the rules — уважать правила
   to govern ['gav(ə)n] — править, управлять
   glory — слава
   honor['onə] — слава
   Olympic Flame — олимпийский огонь
   relay of athletes — эстафета легкоатлетов
   torch — факел
   to extinguish [rks'tɪŋgwɪʃ] — тушить
```

2. прочитать и письменно перевести текст.

#### TEXT 2 The Olympic Games

The Olympic Games were held on Greek land in the ancient times. The first Olympic Games took place in 776 B.C. The Olympic Games took place every four years at Olympia and were a part of a religious festival. The four-year interval was called an Olympiad. The games were so important that even wars were stopped during Olympic Games.

At first, the athletes took part only in race (the sprint). Later, they threw the discus and javelin, then broad jumping and wrestling were added. The Olympic Games were held for more than 1,000 years. The Byzantine Emperor Theodosius abolished them in 394 A.D.

The Games were revived in 1896 to support understanding and friendship among nations. The first modern games were held in Athens, Greece. Young men and women come from all over the world to compete in various sports and represent their country. They live in an Olympic Village at the site of the games.

The Olympic Games are organized and governed by the International Olympic Committee (IOC). It sets the program of the games, chooses the city where the games are to be held, and determines the standards of games. Each country has a National Olympic Committee.

The opening ceremony of each Olympic Games is held in a major stadium. The president of the host country usually opens the games. Athletes from Greece march the first and athletes from other countries march after them around the stadium in the parade of Nations. Then, looking at the Olympic Flag, the athletes take the Olympic Oath:

We swear that we will take part in these Olympic Games in the true spirit of sportsmanship, and that we will respect the rules that govern them, for the glory of sport and the honor of our country.

The Olympic Flame is lit with a torch that is brought by a relay of athletes from the ruins of ancient Olympia in Greece. When the Games are finished, the flag is lowered and the flame extinguished.

### 3. письменно ответьте на вопросы.

#### Questions:

- When did the first Olympic Games take place?
- 2. How often did the Olympic Games take place in the ancient times?
  - 3. What were the first competitions?
  - 4. Who abolished the Olympic Games?
  - 5. Where and when were the first modern Olympic Games held?
  - 6. Who organises the Olympic Games now?
  - 7. Who usually opens the games?
- 8. Athletes of which country march the first around the stadium in the parade of Nations?
  - 9. Who lights the Olympic Flame?
- 4. напишите эссе на тему « самый зрелищный вид спорта» ( не менее 8 предложений)